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point inspection in Diyarah, Iraq. Also killed 
was Captain Ralph J. Harting, III. They were 
among an estimated 50 people to die that day 
in bombings carried out by insurgents trying to 
disrupt Iraq’s newly formed government. 

CPT Frank was assigned to the 2nd Squad-
ron, 11th Armored Cavalry Regiment, Fort 
Irwin, California, which was attached to the 
155th Brigade Combat Team (BCT) from Mis-
sissippi. CPT Frank was born in Lyndhurst, 
Ohio and then raised in Lansing, Michigan. He 
graduated from Haslett High School. CPT 
Frank earned a geography degree from the 
U.S. Military Academy in West Point, NY. CPT 
Frank and CPT Harting, a Michigan native, 
were college classmates. 

Shortly after learning of their son’s death, 
CPT Frank’s parents, Bill and Sue Frank, in-
vited the Hartings to their home to trade sto-
ries and photos of their sons. 

‘‘We talked about how we wished it was us 
to go first,’’ Sue Frank told the Detroit Free 
Press. ‘‘We were glad that the boys were not 
alone when they died. It was a comforting 
conversation, and we had an immediate bond-
ing over the most tragic thing that could hap-
pen in your life. It’s good to know that the 
Hartings are only two miles away.’’ 

A memorial service was held at Fort Irwin, 
California, where both men were based. CPT 
Frank and CPT Harting were buried in a May 
14 ceremony at West Point. 

CPT Frank’s survivors included his wife, 
Laurel, a 2-year-old son, and his parents, Bill 
and Sue Frank. 

The sacrifice of these brave soldiers will al-
ways be remembered. 
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Mr. HIGGINS of New York. Mr. Speaker, 
today I rise to honor Dr. Mark J. Crawford for 
his service to Western New York as an educa-
tor and public servant. He will be retiring from 
his position as Superintendent of the West 
Seneca Central School District, and I want to 
commemorate his hard work, dedication, and 
impact on our community. 

Dr. Crawford began his educational career 
in Western New York, earning a bachelor’s 
and a master’s degree from Canisius College, 
and a doctorate from the University of Buffalo. 
In 1974, he began his career teaching at Our 
Lady of Perpetual Help School. Throughout 
his 43-year career in education, Dr. Crawford 
took on many different roles. He taught Re-
gents Social Studies, served as the Dean of 
Discipline, Headmaster, and Principal at a 
number of our local schools including, Nardin 
Academy, Casey Middle School, and North-
wood Elementary. In addition, Dr. Crawford 
served as an adjunct professor of graduate 
education at D’Youville College, helping to 
educate the future teachers of Western New 
York. For the past 13 years, he was Super-
intendent at Dryden Central School District, 
Hamburg Central Schools, and most recently, 
West Seneca Central School District. 

In addition to his dedication to education, 
Mark is actively involved in the local commu-

nity and serves as a member of the West 
Seneca Chamber of Commerce, member 
emeritus of the West Seneca Rotary Club, and 
Trustee Emeritus of the Theodore Roosevelt 
Inaugural Site Foundation Board of Trustees. 

Furthermore, Dr. Crawford has expanded 
his community involvement beyond Western 
New York to Rwanda. Eight years ago, he 
traveled with the directors of the Summer In-
stitute for Human Rights and Genocide Stud-
ies, and ever since has actively supported the 
organization. 

Dr. Crawford has been serving the youth of 
Western New York for over four decades, and 
his commitment and dedication as an educator 
and public servant has had an immeasurable 
impact on our community. 

Mr. Speaker, thank you for allowing me a 
few moments to honor Dr. Mark J. Crawford 
and recognize all that he has done for the City 
of West Seneca and the entire Western New 
York community. I know that you’ll join me, 
and all of our colleagues, in wishing Mark, his 
wife, and their entire family the very best of 
good health and happiness in the months and 
years to come. 
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Mr. THORNBERRY. Mr. Speaker, pursuant 
to section 553(b) of the National Defense Au-
thorization Act for Fiscal Year 2017 (Pub. L. 
114–328), on March 31, 2017, I appointed Ms. 
Jeanette S. James to serve as a member of 
the National Commission on Military, National, 
and Public Service. Ms. James served 12 
years as part of the staff of the House Armed 
Services Committee, leading the Sub-
committee on Military Personnel for three 
years until her retirement in 2017. Prior to join-
ing the committee staff, James served in the 
Army Nurses Corps for 31 years, rising to the 
rank of Colonel and commanding the medical 
department activity at Fort Drum. Ms. James 
was recently awarded the Army Distinguished 
Civilian Service Award, which is the highest 
honorary award that the Secretary of the Army 
may grant to a private citizen. 

As the Chairman of the House Armed Serv-
ices Committee, I have come to trust 
Jeanette’s advice on matters that affect our 
troops and their families. For nearly a decade 
and a half, Jeanette has approached some of 
the Department of Defense’s most difficult and 
controversial issues with the same precision, 
compassion, and dedication she showed to 
her patients during her 31 years as an Army 
nurse. 

Jeanette has spent 43 years in public serv-
ice, in which time she has made a real dif-
ference for our country and our military. Our 
troops are healthier and better cared for, their 
families are more secure, and our policies are 
better informed because of her service. I can 
think of few people more qualified to serve on 
this National Commission to review and reform 
the Selective Service process than someone 
who has dedicated her life to serving her na-
tion with the utmost dedication and distinction 
for more than four decades. 

HONORING TRIS & SAM BERGER 
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Friday, April 28, 2017 

Mr. ENGEL. Mr. Speaker. I rise today to 
honor two individuals who through their dedi-
cation and commitment have become synony-
mous with the Beth El Synagogue Center in 
Scarsdale, Tris and Sam Berger. 

In 1994, Tris and Sam Berger moved to 
Scarsdale from New York City and imme-
diately joined Beth El Synagogue Center. 
Their daughter Yael (Yali) was born in 1996 
and their son Kenny arrived in 2000. 

Tris, a San Diego native, became a bat 
mitzvah and was confirmed at Temple Beth 
Israel, the largest and oldest Reform Temple 
in San Diego. Sam was raised outside Phila-
delphia, where his parents were founding 
members of Temple Israel of Upper Darby and 
subsequently members of Temple Beth Sho-
lom, in Elkins Park, PA. Both have had ex-
tremely successful careers at Price 
Waterhouse, among other institutions, and 
both have maintained an active community fo-
cused schedule outside of work. Tris has been 
involved in Beth El’s Centennial Celebration 
Committees and co-chaired the Intergenera-
tional Kallah. She was an area chair and divi-
sional chair for UJA Scarsdale Woman’s Phi-
lanthropy and currently chairs the Employment 
and Self Sufficiency Task Committee as part 
of the Caring Commission at UJA. She is also 
a member of the UJA Board of Directors. Sam 
has remained actively involved with the HR 
Committee, various search committees and on 
the Board of Trustees. He eventually became 
a Vice President and then Executive Vice 
President of Beth El. He assumed the position 
of President of 2014 and hasn’t look back 
since. As President, Sam and his officers and 
other volunteers led the shul through the emo-
tional retirement of our beloved rabbi of 43 
years, Rabbi Melvin Sirner, to the exciting hir-
ing of new senior rabbi, Rabbi David Schuck. 

Tris and Sam have become part of the very 
fabric of Beth El and their contributions have 
been many. This year, Beth El is honoring Tris 
and Sam at their 63rd Annual Gala on March 
19th. They could not have honored two more 
deserving individuals. Congratulations to Tris 
and Sam on this wonderful occasion. 
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HONORING DR. MARY PAPAZIAN 

HON. ZOE LOFGREN 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, April 28, 2017 

Ms. LOFGREN. Mr. Speaker, I, along with 
my colleagues, Representative ANNA ESHOO 
and Representative RO KHANNA, rise today to 
recognize Dr. Mary Papazian on her inaugura-
tion as the 30th President of San Jose State 
University (SJSU). Dr. Papazian is the first 
person of Armenian-American descent and the 
third female to serve as SJSU’s president in 
its 160-year history. 

Dr. Papazian was born, raised and attended 
schools in Southern California. She eventually 
followed in her parent’s footsteps by matricu-
lating at the University of California, Los Ange-
les (UCLA), where she earned a Bachelor’s, 
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